
Head Teacher: Miss Emma Wilkes ǀ Chair of Governors: Ms Kate Hellard 
Oakfield Academy, Oakfield Road, Frome, Somerset BA11 4JF  

T:(01373) 462539/463832  E:oakfieldacademy@educ.somerset.gov.uk  W:www.oakfieldacademy.co.uk 
Oakfield School Academy Trust, Oakfield Road, Frome BA11 4JF. Company number:07694044 registered in England. 

 

    
 
 

  
  
 

 

      
Oakfield-Academy 
Information Page 

 
 
 
@OakfieldAcorns 

Parent Survey 
 
Monday 18th May 2020 
 
Dear Parent, 
 
Thank you for your patience while we have been studying all the guidance and considering what steps we can take 
to safely start to expand our provision. Whilst risk assessment documents are being completed here, I will outline a 
summary of what our priorities are and what being in school will look like, so that you can complete the survey.  
 
Our priority for providing places will continue to be: 

1. Our most vulnerable pupils from all year groups 
2. The children of key workers from all year groups 

These groups are rapidly growing in numbers and so our expanded provision for w/b Monday 1st June will only 
include this larger group in their new rooms and arrangements. Staff will also be in school receiving training; 
preparing rooms and resources; scheduling staggered activities; checking the environment and designing the 
curriculum offer. 

3. From Monday 8th June we will be able to consider the Year 6 pupils requesting to return and what capacity 
there is within tutor groups. 

4. Our next priority will be to arrange time in school for our Year 8 pupils to properly finish their time at 
Oakfield and prepare for transition. 

5. Finally, we will be looking to see if we can arrange for pupils in Years 5 and 7 to spend time with their 
tutors. 
 

Academy arrangements: 

 Pupils attending will be in small classes (the average is 8 in our rooms) and they will stay in their tutor room 
with 1 teacher (their tutor where this is possible) all day 

 Break times will be staggered but pupils from different tutor groups will not be allowed to play together 

 Lunch will need to be a packed lunch and pupils will need to bring their own water bottle 

 There is no requirement for PPE provision in schools except for use within our emergency isolation room 

 We will continue regular hygiene – hand washing and hand sanitisation between each activity. Social 
distancing will be aimed for but cannot be guaranteed at all times! We will continue our ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill 
it!’ approach 

 Uniform does not need to be worn. There needs to be a complete change of clothes from one day in school 
to the next 

 Deep cleaning rotas are established with twice daily routines in place 
 
With this information in mind. Please urgently complete this survey for each child in your family by Wednesday 
20th May 10am https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeMiCIhpQ0WrM_NStY19t6s-

jr6YcpIxjRFUWU8KL-ucn2R-A/viewform 
 
Thank you for your continued support at this time.  
 
We are really looking forward to welcoming back more pupils and will do so in a prepared, planned and sensible 
timeframe. We will keep you updated. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Miss Emma Wilkes 
Head teacher  
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